
 
Article in Seen and Heard, Volume 32 | Issue 4 | 2022 
 
 
 
 
Residential children’s homes in England and Wales: a snapshot 
In order to investigate the suppliers and quality of residential children’s homes in 
England and Wales, Seen and Heard has analysed all of Ofsted’s full inspection 
reports for children’s homes, published for July 2022. These comprise a total of 184 
reports, based on inspections taking place from May to July 2022. We suggest that 
this is a sufficient number to give a flavour of the situation in children’s homes. 
 We have begun by breaking the homes down by provider. This shows that the 
operators of the homes inspected are made up of: 
 

 private companies – 149 homes 
 local authorities – 25 homes 
 charities – 6 homes 
 Children’s Services Trust – 2 homes 
 NHS Foundation Trust – 1 home; 
 non-profit social enterprise – 1 home. 

 
The first point is the size and importance of the private sector for providing 
residential children’s homes with (in our sample) eight out of ten children’s homes 
being owned by the private sector. In March 2022, the Competition & Markets 
Authority reported that over three-quarters of children’s homes were within the 
independent sector and so our snapshot does not seem to be unrepresentative of 
the sector as a whole. 
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We can also investigate the range of judgments by Ofsted within each sector to look 
at the experiences and safety of the individual children in each property. Only four 
homes were rated Outstanding and these were all owned by private companies. 
Reading their inspection reports, it is very clear that the consistent factor in all of 
these is the manager and staff. In all of these homes, the children (or child where 
there is only one in the home) are making great strides through the efforts of 
managers who are highly trained and committed to the task. The staff working with 
them are a stable and consistent group of people who are similarly well trained and 
who thoroughly understand the children they are caring for. The relationships that 
the children are able to form with the staff have clearly made enormous contributions 
to those children’s lives. 

 
 
 
 

To read this article in full please contact nagalro@nagalro.com 
 

 
 


